

News from City Hall City Communications Office City of Kansas City, Mo. http://www.kcmo.org

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Dec. 10, 2014

## Public Testimony Residents invited to suggest names for the East Campus

Public is encouraged to provide testimony at the committee meeting on resolution declaring the East Patrol Division station be named after Leon Mercer Jordan. The meeting will be before the Transportation and Infrastructure Committee on Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 9:00am.

The East Patrol Division Station and Crime Lab Campus will have a significant economic impact on Kansas City's eastside citizens and businesses, while also benefiting the City's taxpayers. The East Campus represents an unprecedented investment in the Third District of Kansas City, MO.

Construction has begun on this \$74 million project, which is scheduled for completion by Winter 2015-2016. The facilities are scheduled to open in early 2016.

The East Campus is being built with the Public Safety Sales Tax approved by Kansas City voters in 2002 and renewed in 2010. The new East Campus will feature a police division station, a state-of-the-art crime lab, and a property and evidence depository. These new facilities will replace outdated buildings.

**What:** Public Testimony at Transportation & Infrastructure Committee on

resolution declaring the Kansas City Police Department's East Patrol

Division station be named after Leon Mercer Jordan

When: Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 9:00 a.m.

Where: City Hall, 26<sup>th</sup> Floor, 414 East 12<sup>th</sup> Street, Kansas City, Missouri, 641



## **Office of City Council-Third District**

City of Kansas City, Mo. 414 E 12<sup>th</sup> Street, 22<sup>nd</sup> Floor Kansas City, MO 64106

kcthird@kcmo.org

Phone: (816) 513-6513 Fax: 816-513-1612 www.kcthird.org